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September 30, 2015 

The Honorable Bill Haslam 
Governor of Tennessee 
 & 
The Honorable Members of the 
Tennessee General Assembly 

Dear Ladies and Gentlemen: 

I am pleased to present the Fiscal Year 2014-2015 Annual Report for the Tennessee 
Bureau of Investigation. As you will see, our agency continues to streamline operations to increase 
efficiency and effectiveness, while maintaining the standard of service you and the public have 
come to expect. By reading this report, I believe you will gain a better understanding of the TBI as 
an organization, its accomplishments, and the importance of our employees’ daily work in making 
the agency an essential part of Tennessee’s judicial system. 

Fiscal Year 2014-2015 was a successful one. In addition to a high number of criminal and 
drug cases resulting in arrests and convictions, the Bureau embarked on a new mission to 
investigate cases of human trafficking in Tennessee, in addition to training law enforcement 
officers statewide. Also, TBI’s Forensic Services Division achieved a milestone, becoming 
accredited to the highest-possible level by a leading laboratory accreditation board. Additionally, 
the Bureau launched the TBI Criminal Justice Academy to give college students interested in law 
enforcement careers an up-close look at life as a TBI Special Agent. 

The TBI remains committed to providing the most advanced investigative and forensic 
services, while staying focused on the basics of fighting crime. The Bureau continues to provide 
assistance to the Tennessee District Attorneys General and works closely with local, state, and 
federal law enforcement partners. Our agency takes great pride in the fact we have evolved over 
the years into a respected law enforcement organization with highly trained, dedicated, 
professional employees who remain committed to excellence. 

When the Bureau was founded, it was charged by the citizens of Tennessee with a great 
responsibility. With your continued support and assistance, we will vigorously pursue the ultimate 
goal summed up in our mission statement to ensure “that guilt shall not escape, nor innocence 
suffer.”

Sincerely, 

Mark Gwyn 
Director

 MARK GWYN  
 Director

BILL HASLAM 
Governor 
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